Minutes for the November 15, 1999 meeting of the T2Kers

3:40 to 5:00 pm

A small group of T2Kers and Ms. Marbury met to discuss some issues and concerns relating to the T2K training. 

We discussed:

The Suggested Topics that Gail had shared with the STC (Secondary Technology Committee) at an earlier meeting. It seemed that training in GradeBook seemed the next step.

The Teacher 2000 (T2K) Grant Participation Application was discusses, as well as the Technology Literacy Challenge Grant (http://fayar.net/admin/technology/t2k/index.html). Discussing the alignment to what we signed up for, what the grant said would happen, and what is actually happening. Great concern was expressed about getting the needed training. It seems that there is great diversity in the entry level of the T2Kers as related to their technological ability. The “breaking” of the teams was discussed, and it seemed that there was both good, and bad aspects of the groupings.

A discussion of the relationship between the training and preparing the lesson plans for the students for the days we are being trained, and the “Technology Objectives for Fayetteville Students” ( http://fasst.fayar.net/SecTechComm.htm ) lead to expressions of concern about the coordination of the two. As a result the group made the following proposal to the STC for future training in the T2K program:

In December the training will be whatever was planned (GradeBook?) but in addition there should be two other parts.  

One would be an opportunity for each teacher in the group to share (to what degree they wish) what they have been asking their kids to do in the computer lab. This might include their lesson plans, or hands on work by the teachers doing those things that the particular teacher assigned their kids, or maybe just an overview. 

Second we would like to have the group brainstorm about areas in which they would like to become an expert (Multimedia, software evaluation, web page development, knowing what kids know, etc.) Once we had a list of at least 7 areas we would like to have the teachers pick (or rank order) the area(s) that they would like to be trained in for the January sessions. 

Then in February we would have the training conducted by the members of the teams to the other 4 in their group on the topic they were trained in (20% of the day for each). In addition to this, we hope to have some training/meeting of the 35 T2Kers in January and/or February during the teacher inservice/restructuring days. This should then set us up to let you know what type of training we would like in March, April, and May.

